
E is a human trafficking, domestic abuse, and addiction 

survivor. This is her heartfelt story. 

“I find myself often reminded of the trauma, abuse, addiction and sexual exploitation 
that I fell victim to from a young age, not because it is something I choose to remember, 
but because the effects of this trauma will forever follow me, it is not something you can 
just walk away from unscathed. 
 
Today I look back on that life with compassion and love for that little girl who came to 
believe that it was her fault her parents divorced, that she wasn't worth the time or love 
of her mother or father, which led to her feeling alone and abandoned, and that she was 
the reason her mom started drinking and partying instead of wanting to spend time with 
her. Her father continued to tell her she was not his and she always felt a cold presence 
from him. She was bullied in school and came home to emptiness instead of comfort. 
This created pain which then turned to anger. She questioned God why she had to 
endure and see the awful things she had seen and why it had to be her that was 
sexually abused and hurt by the ones closest to her, and why mom did not believe her 
or protect her. Trust became non-existent and all she could do was hang, hoping one 
day it would be different. This little girl was the next victim in a generational trauma of 
abuse passed on from her grandmother to her mother and then to her. My name is E 
and that little girl is me. 
 
I fell into a dark path as I got older, trying to fit in, seeking attention and fighting to be 
loved because I continued to live in the spirit of that little girl that was in pain, constantly 
trying to find an escape. I fell into addiction by the young age of 17, which then led me 
down many dark paths. By the age of 20 I became a victim of sexual exploitation 
and  trafficking and my addiction became the only thing that numbed it all. This repeated 
cycle continued on until I was 27 years old and only by the grace of God did I make it, 
as every day was a possibility of death. God had a greater purpose for me, and he 
planted a seed in my heart which continued to grow and allowed me to hope that one 
day I would be on the other side of it all, and that began my journey to recovery. 
Doors began to open when I became willing to open my heart and seek change. 
  
2020 marks 4 years clean and out of that life and it has been the hardest journey, but 
yet the greatest love I was able to show myself. I grew in my faith. I continued recovery 
and healing and was able to get to know who I am, because for so long I continued to 
run from myself. I continue to seek healing by remaining in faith, addressing my mental 
health, and seeking help from a trauma therapist. This will be a battle I face for the rest 
of my life. 
 
CAHT and the many individuals that pour their heart and soul into loving women coming 
from a broken place as I once did, have shown me so much love and support. They 
believe in me.This group has been there for me, in so many ways, from allowing me to 
share the trauma and hope of my story, to educating individuals on human trafficking 
and becoming a voice to those that go unheard, and to calling me a friend. They are 



always reaching out their hand when struggles arise, because many struggles will arise 
in life, However, CAHT has been there for me throughout them and walked alongside 
me.  
 
Today, I continue to praise God and no longer look at my past in sadness, but with hope 
for the future. It has shaped me into the woman I am today, allowing me to have a story 
to share with others that are suffering and not able to see the light at the end of the 
tunnel. I have broken a generational curse of abuse, trauma and abandonment that ran 
in my family and I now have the ability to create a new story into my daughter’s life and 
mine. I get to experience many blessings that walking in faith has given me, such as 
having a restored relationship with my family, forgiveness - something I never thought 
would be possible for me. A relationship with my mom, and that I will raise my daughter 
in love. I am blessed to be her mom as she has brought so much joy, and daily teaches, 
and strengthens me.  She is my reason to never look back. I am grateful and so 
appreciative of the many ways CAHT has supported me."  E 
 

AND THIS IS WHY CAHT REACHES OUT TO HELP VICTIMS AND 

SURVIVORS OF HUMAN TRAFFICKING AND DOMESTIC VIOLENCE! 

Through God’s Grace and Love, and our ongoing partnership with Sun 

City Center United Methodist Church we are successful in providing 

resources and inspiration to young mothers like E. 

CAHT is honored to be chosen as January’s Mission of the Month.  This is 

an incredibly special month for all human trafficking survivors as it is 

our National Human Trafficking month.  Thank you so much from our 

volunteer team! As Margaret Mead stated so well, “Never doubt that a 

small group of committed citizens can change the world.  Indeed, it is 

the only thing that ever has.‘’    

The noblest question in the world is:  “What Good May I Do in 

It?” Benjamin Franklin 

HOW CAHT CONNECTS WITHIN OUR COMMUNITY – WHAT WE DO!  

 Prevention and Education Programs on Human Trafficking, Domestic Violence, Social 

Media, Pornography, Recognizing Trauma Signs to our Schools, Churches, County 

Social Agencies, Nonprofit Service Organizations, Clubs, Healthcare Facilities, and Food 

Pantries. Many of these programs are made possible by the Mission of the Month 

grant from Sun City Center United Methodist Church.  This fall we zoomed in our area 



schools, prevention/education presentations on bullying (using puppets), human 

trafficking and its impact on teens, and use and misuse of social media. We reached 

over 1,000 students and faculty!   

 

 Provide Funds for an Array of Organizations and Schools who Support Efforts to Stop 

Human Trafficking and Domestic Violence Victims. CAHT does donate funds to various 

organizations and schools in our area and Tampa Bay, especially those that are involved 

in teen intervention and human trafficking survivors’ rehab centers as well as 

multicultural programs in our schools. 

 

 Fund Scholarships for Struggling Teens and Others Who Would Not Be Able to Fulfill 

Their Education and Training Advancement Plans. We Focus on our Hispanic and Multi-

cultural Communities. In spring 2020, we proudly funded 6 scholarships to first 

generation graduates from struggling families.   

 

 Provide Tangible Items and Services to Law Enforcement, Human Trafficking and 

Domestic Violence Safe and Rehabilitation Centers, Healthcare Facilities, Community 

Events, and Social Services Agencies.  This year, we have delivered over 320 backpacks, 

baskets, gas cards, food, and clothing. We have filled medical prescriptions, paid rents 

and utility bills, and provided legal and family counseling. 
 



 
 

Victim Services Committee packing holiday gift bags for human trafficking survivors at Selah 

Freedom’s Assessment Home.   

 

 Offer Safe, Emergency Shelter for Families and Individuals that Need to be Removed 

Immediately Out of Harm’s Way. This is Now a Two-year Old Program with Funding 

from the Sun City Center Interfaith Council, Allegheny Franciscan Ministries, 

Hillsborough County Human Trafficking Commission and Sun City Center United 

Methodist Church. Since COVID19 began in March, we have handled over 43 cases in 

the south shore area – individuals, teens, and families – struggling with the increase in 

domestic abuse, loss of housing and jobs, and/or grappling with the unknown fear of 

losing a loved one to COVID. Mothers and their children, sexually exploited young 

women, and seniors have been abandoned, left to fend for themselves or dumped on 

the streets. Thankfully, our partnerships with school counselors, law enforcement, 



churches, county social agencies, and South Bay Hospital have enabled us to spring 

quickly into action.  

 

 Provide Mentors and Tutors in Multiple Disciplines to Schools and Social Service Groups. 

Sadly, domestic violence reported cases have doubled since COVID hit our area. More 

than ever mothers with children are desperately in need of shelter, food, and even 

medical attention. This increase has a direct impact on our students. Our mentors 

working with their students have done a great job of keeping in touch and making sure 

their students stay focused.   
 

Human Trafficking and Domestic Violence Facts: 
 

Florida is still 3rd in the nation in reported human trafficking cases. 

Traffickers and other predators did not discriminate about race, creed, 

ethnicity, religion, nationality, male or female – they have no boundaries if 

an individual will make money for them. 

We are ALL vulnerable to becoming a victim. 

Social Media is the key source for recruiting young and vulnerable teens, 

moms, seniors, and all genders, which traffickers, gangs, and predators use. 

Domestic violence is the root where it all starts the recruitment and 

grooming for sexual and labor trafficking. 

Bullying impacts all ages, even adults and seniors  - 60% of our youth have 

been exposed to some type of bullying – it impacts everyone! 

In 2009, 12 million people experienced some form of domestic violence – 

either emotional, physical or both. 

Most trafficked victims are US citizens. 

92% of all girls sold were sexually abused as a child. 

50% of all trafficked victims are below the age of 16!! 

Economics drives the buying and selling of human trafficking victims and the 

US is the largest buyer of sexual exploitation in the world. It’s big business! 

Human trafficking is modern day slavery. 



CAHT is honored to be partnering with the Sun City Center United Methodist 

Church.  We consider this partnership vital to the basic well-being of our 

marginalized families, our homeless and mentally ill, our frightened seniors, and 

our at-risk teens living in our community. We rely on your continued support and 

funding.  Please check out our web page to learn more about our 10-year-old 

nonprofit:  www.sccblueheart.org.  During COVID, all our meetings are by zoom 

and our events are postponed until later this spring.  We are truly blessed and 

with God’s grace CAHT will continue doing what we do!  

 

 

 

http://www.sccblueheart.org/

